
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
The mission of our church is to make disciples of  
Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 

WELCOME 
CROSS & FLAME MINISTRIES 
MURPHYSBORO    DESOTO 
UNITED METHODIST CHURCHES 
March 10, 2019  1st Sunday of Lent 
Lent Purple      

    



Call to Worship     L:  The Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ be with you 
 P:  And also with you   
Congregational Chorus:  “Let There Be Peace on Earth”             Hymnal #431 
The Greeting 
Sharing of Parish Opportunities and Attendance Ritual 

Please fill out the prayer request cards, if needed, located in the pew Bibles,  
and hand them to the ushers after the Time of Christian Fellowship and Greeting. 

Prelude:   
Light of Christ Enters 

Please begin a quiet time of centering for worship when music begins. 
**Hymn of Praise:  “Savior, Like a Shepherd Lead Us” (vs 1,3,4)            Hymnal #381 
**Invocation            Please See Projection 
**Time of Christian Fellowship and Greeting 
Collection of Prayer Cards by Ushers 
Chancel Choir:  “Learn from Him” arr. by Lani Smith  
Presentation of Our Tithes and Offerings 
Offertory:   
**Doxology 
Children’s Moments 

As the children come forward, please pass the red Money for Missions buckets in the 
pews. The noisy mission offering for March will go to Little Grassy Camp. 

Children’s Church Procession to Room 205 
Offering of Joys and Concerns  
Pastoral Prayer of Intercession and Blessing  
The Lord’s Prayer 
Hymn:  “Breathe  on Me, Breath of God”         Hymnal #420 
Scripture:  Matthew 26:14-16 and Matthew 27:1-5 (NLT) 
 L:   The Word of God for the People of God 

P: Thanks be to God 
Sermon:  “The Mind of a Betrayer”                                 Angie Baughman 
**Commitment Hymn:  “Come, Thou Fount of Every Blessing”       Hymnal #400 
Taking the Light of Christ into the World 
**Benediction 
**Postlude:   

 
 
 

**Congregation is invited to stand as you are able 

TRADITIONAL WORSHIP         9:00AM 



Opening Singing 
Greeting Each Other 
Welcome and Announcements 
Giving Our Offerings 
Children’s Time 
Sharing Joys and Concerns 
Pastoral Prayer and Lord’s Prayer 
Songs of Worship 
Scripture Reading:  Matthew 26:14-16 and Matthew 27:1-5 (NLT) 
Sermon:  “The Mind of a Betrayer”                  Angie Baughman 
Closing Song 
Sending Forth 
 

 

PRAISE SERVICE                11:15AM 

TODAY’S WORSHIP TRADITIONAL SERVICE MUMC PRAISE SERVICE 

Music Leader Brianna Sitton Lacey Brown 

Organist/Pianist Cameron Taylor  

Praise Accompanist  Allen Dillow 

Worship Leader 
Jon Lough 
mumcministries@gmail.com 

Scarlett Pierson 
mumcministries@gmail.com 

Acolytes 
Phoebe Heller and 
Maya Jenkins  

Prayer Request Reader/Liturgist Lou Anne Lough Scarlett Pierson 

Welcome Hostesses 
Carolyn Ozburn and 
Kathy Blackwell  

Ushers 

Rick Runge, Kyle Quigley,  
Jim Hughes, Bob Eaton,  
Trina Eaton and Jay Graff 

Will Thomas and 
Don Abbadusky 

Children’s Church Volunteers Cheryl Smith Jennie and Ben Snyder 

Nursery Attendant Caitlyn Boyd Ashlee Sanders 

The Memory Book is open to the page honoring:  Lloyd Hewitt 



ATTENDANCE AND STEWARDSHIP MARCH 3, 2019 
Traditional Service:  129; Praise Service:  60; and Sunday School:  55 

Offering:  $10,444.23  

ANNOUNCEMENTS           *INDICATES SIGNUP ON ATTENDANCE SHEET 
MUMC IS COLLECTING MONETARY DONATIONS AND GIFT CARDS TODAY FOR A 

LOCAL FAMILY OF FIVE, INCLUDING THREE CHILDREN AND AN EXPECTANT 
MOM, WHO LOST EVERYTHING IN A FEB. 24th HOUSE FIRE.  Monetary donations 
will be used to purchase gift cards.  All gift cards will be delivered to the high school 
for distribution to the family. 

JUNIOR AND SENIOR HIGH GIRLS CAN ENJOY A LOCKIN THIS EVENING STARTING 
AT 6:00 PM, ENDING MON. MAR. 11th AT 8:00 AM.  There will be food, games and 
small group time.  It is encouraged that girls bring their makeup bags, nail polish and 
hair products as well as a sleeping bag and pillow.  The contact for this event is  

 Sage Lintner, 889-7320 or mumcchildrenyouth@gmail.com. 
*YOUNG AT HEART WILL CELEBRATE ST. PATRICK’S DAY ON TUES., MAR. 12, 

NOON, IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL. The menu:  meat loaf, mashed potatoes with 
gravy, green salad, cupcakes w/green icing, and rolls. Meals are $6.  If you sign up and 
plans change, please contact the church office by Mar. 11.  Laura Cates Duncan, 
President of Jackson County Historical Society, will share about the 1925 Tri-State 
Tornado.  

BIBLE JOURNALING YOUR FAITH class meets the second Wednesday of every month. 
The next session is Mar. 13, 7:00—8:30 PM in Rm 204.  Newcomers are welcome!  
Additional information about this class can be obtained from either Rosie Wece  

 (559-8167, rwece50@gmail.com) or Patti Mills (684-5515, deanshield@aol.com).  
SATURDAY MORNING BOOK CLUB will meet on March 16th at 10:15 AM in the Church 

Library Rm 110.  This month’s book selection is A Gentleman in Moscow  by  
 Amor Towles.  The read-ahead book for April 20th is Before We Were Yours  by  
 Lisa Wingate. 
ON MARCH 17th THE CONGREGATION WILL HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO 

PARTICIPATE IN THE “$1 FOR THE CROSS” LOVE OFFERING.  Special envelopes 
will be available in the pews.  You can use the envelope to either mail your donation 

 The red rose and children’s book on the altar today celebrate the birth of  
Ezekiel Nathaniel Chapman, born Feb. 25th, weighing 6 lbs. 8 oz., 20 1/2” long.  Parents 
are Elizabeth and Justin Chapman, and proud grandparents are Debbie and  
Paul Chapman. 

CELEBRATION OF LIFE  



ANNOUNCEMENTS (cont)  *INDICATES SIGNUP ON ATTENDANCE 
or drop the envelope or money into the green buckets at the 15th and Pine exit or 
Education Building doors. 

THE APRIL COMPASS DEADLINE IS TU., MAR. 19th. 
CYF WILL BE TAKING A TRIP TO PIRATE PETE’S ON SAT., MARCH 23rd.  See today’s 

bulletin feature box for full details. 
*YOU ARE INVITED TO PARTICIPATE IN A BUS TRIP TO THE FESTIVAL OF QUILTS 

TO BE HELD AT THE CUNNINGHAM CHILDREN’S HOME, URBANA, IL, ON SAT., 
APR. 6th.  Since 1985, quilters from across Illinois have made quilts for the children at 
Cunningham Children's Home. Thanks to them, thousands of young people have been 
wrapped in warmth, safety, and love.  Last year the quilt show attracted more than 
1,400 visitors and generated over $71,000.00 to support the children at Cunningham. 
The Festival features something for everyone, including a quilt auction, gift shop, bake 
sale, quilt boutique, walking tours, and featured speakers.  We will leave the church at 
6:00 am and will return late afternoon/early evening. The costs for the trip will be $5 
for admission to the show, lunch onsite at the Patchwork Cafe, and a donation toward 
gas for the bus.  If you are already a quilter and would like to make a quilt for a child at 
Cunningham or don’t know how to quilt, but have always wanted to learn possibly via 
a new quilting class, Michelle Parker-Clark (922-3587 or mpclark@siu.edu) is prepared 
to furnish additional information. 

THE YOUTH WILL ENJOY “THE MUSIC MAN” PERFORMANCE AT MHS ON SUN., APR. 
7th, 2:00 PM.  Signups begin today through Sun., Mar. 24th on the Youth bulletin 
board, or you can contact Sage Lintner by text or email (889-7320 or 
mumcchildrenyouth@gmail.com) to sign up. 

*WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES WANTED FOR OUR NEWSLETTER CALENDAR!  If you 
think we may not have your special date, please note same on the Attendance Sheet, 
and we’ll be sure to add it to the COMPASS calendar!  

JOB OPENING  
TECHNOLOGY COORDINATOR—10 HRS PER WEEK.  Position to provide assistance 

and support in the areas of technology ministries at the MUMC and DeSoto sites.  To 
include assisting with coordinating video editing and posting of Sunday services to 
You Tube, developing video resources for other church ministries as requested.   

 Provide technology needs for Sunday morning services, assist with videotaping of 
services, prepare and preview Power Point slides, operate computer during both 
Sunday services and other special services.  Will also assist with operating sound 
board and other technology, as needed.  Hours include Sunday morning and a few 
evening hours each week.   Interested or know someone who might be?  Contact 
Lacey Brown at 687-2317 or mumcministries@gmail.com. 



Would you like to connect with other adults? 
· Saturday Morning Book Club/Emily Hargraves, 559-0329,  
 ehargraves88@gmail.com 
· United Methodist Men/Richard Tierney, 303-3296, menrt@frontier.com 
· Women’s Ministry/Rosie Wece, 559-8167, rwece50@gmail.com 
· Young at Heart/Michelle Parker-Clark, 922-3587, mpclark@siu.edu 

Do you have young children? 
· Children’s Church/Sage Lintner, 687-2317, mumcchildrenyouth@gmail.com 
· Nursery/Jamie Green, 201-3355, jaybegirl02@yahoo.com 
· Children’s Youth Fellowship:  3rd-5th grades; Junior Youth Fellowship:  6th—8th 

grades; and Senior High Youth Fellowship:  9th-12th grades/Lacey Brown,      
   687-2317, mumcministries@gmail.com or Sage Lintner, 687-2317,    
   mumcchildrenyouth@gmail.com 
· Acolytes:  children ages 8-11 (3rd—6th grades)/Sheila Stewart,  

SStewart61356@gmail.com 
Do you enjoy music and like to be involved in music ministry? 

· Chancel Choir/Sharon Jones, 303-2489, sharonjones1948@gmail.com; or 
Brianna Sitton, Choir Director, 864-631-3274, bgsitton@yahoo.com 

· Hand Bell Choir/Randy Auxier, 565-1238 
· Praise Team/Lacey Brown, 525-5106, mumcministries@gmail.com 

Do you like to help those in need? 
· Our Neighbor’s Table, free meal to the community, last Sunday of every 

month/Jennifer O’Donnell, 534-3822 or Rindy Eisenhauer, 967-1380 
· Stephen Ministry/Michelle Parker-Clark, 922-3587  or mpclark@siu.edu, to learn 

how a friend, neighbor, co-worker, relative, or YOU can receive care and/or 
emotional and spiritual support  during or following a tough time 

Do you want to add a prayer request to the MUMC Email Prayer Chain? 
· Contact Mary Ellen Tierney at 684-8847 or send an email to 

mumcprayerchain@yahoo.com.  
 
The above ministries are just a sampling of the scores of ministries offered at MUMC.  For 
a complete listing of ministries and ways to connect with those ministries, please pick up 
a 2018 Ministry Guide from the Welcome Center, the foyer at 15th and Pine, wall racks 
throughout the church, or the church office. 

HOW DO I CONNECT? 

“… like good stewards of the manifold grace of God, serve one  
another with whatever gift each of you has received.”  1 Peter 4:10 



Earl and Sandra Renshaw          Lee Sullivan      Gary Wece      
Hal Zimmerman     Jacob Heilig   Connie Gregory 
Joann Carter    Baby Braelyn Brown     Deana Smith  
Family of Elizabeth Bowers  Family of Barry Lee Noakes 
Family of Beverly DeLonshaw Christie Higgs, daughter of Kay Bozarth             
 
¨ Barb Hughes who is currently hospitalized. 
~ If you would like to place or remove someone on the prayer list, please call the 

church office at 687-2317 or send an email to murphysboroumc@gmail.com 
~ Names will be published in the bulletin for 4 weeks.  Please contact the office if you 

want a name to run longer. 
 
 

The Prayer Emphasis for March is the Little Grassy Camp. 
Please include this emphasis in your daily prayers. 

PRAYER LIST 

AHOY, ALL YOU SWASHBUCKLERS OUT THERE! 
 

READY YOUR SEA LEGS.  
LEAVE THE LANDLUBBERS BEHIND. 

YOU’RE HEADED FOR  
 

PIRATE PETE’S! 
 

When:  Saturday, March 23rd    
Times:  We’ll shove off at 4pm and be    
          back around 7pm  
 
Enjoy pizza, a game of laser tag, and  
tokens to play games.  Sign-ups are on the 
Youth bulletin board.  The deadline to sign 
up is Wed., Mar. 20th.  Questions?   
Contact Sage Lintner at 889-7320 or  
mumcchildrenyouth@gmail.com.   



 

NEW HERE? 
WELCOME to Murphysboro United Methodist Church!  We’re so glad you came to  
worship with us and want to do all we can to help you feel at home.   
 

VISITING FOR THE FIRST TIME?  Help us get to know you! 
· Please fill out the visitor card located in the card holder in the pew in front of 

you, and place it in the offering plate. 
· Stop by the Welcome Center following service today.  The Welcome Center is 

located just outside the north sanctuary doors.  We have a  “sweet” gift for you, 
and we would love to meet you! 

 

ATTENTION PARENTS 
Children of all ages are welcome in our worship service.  If you prefer, a nursery for  
children (suggested ages infant through three years old) is available during both the 
worship and Sunday School hours.  The Nursery is located in Room 201, just outside 
the north sanctuary doors.  Children who desire, ages 3 through grade 3 (suggested), 
will be dismissed for Children’s Church in Room 205 prior to the pastor’s message.   
Also see our “Helping Children Experience Worship” cards in front of the pew Bibles. 
 

LOOKING TO BECOME A MEMBER?  Approximately once per quarter, Pastor Larry 
offers an informational meeting for those interested in learning more about the  
process to become a member of MUMC.  Watch the bulletin for dates and times. 

CONTACT INFO, MEDIA & OTHER RESOURCES 
CONTACT US:  618-687-2317   ADDRESS:  1500 Pine Street, Murphysboro, IL  62966 
OFFICE HOURS:  M-Th 9:-00 am—2:00 pm; F 9:00 am—noon 
EMAIL:  murphysboroumc@gmail.com 

PASTOR GILBERT’S CELL PHONE:  618-201-2658 
PASTOR & TERESA GILBERT’S MAILING ADDRESS:  2575 Edgewood Lane  
                                  Carbondale, IL  62901 

WEBSITE:  www.crossandflameministries.com          facebook.com/murphysboroumc    

SERMON  BROADCAST on          or find link at www.murphysboroumc.com           
CHURCH LIBRARY:  Room 110  
LITTLE FREE LIBRARY:  16th St. N of parking lot exit 
WEEKLY ROOM CALENDAR: Outside every meeting room and inside west doors.  

Please contact church office to reserve a room. 


